
TOWN OF PORTERFIELD 
Monthly Town Board Meeting 

 
Wednesday, March 11, 2020 

 
Chairperson Dennis Bergeson called the monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM with 23 in attendance. 
 
Don Limberg made a motion to accept the agenda as listed. Audrey Guseck seconded the motion.  
Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson - yes.  Agenda approved.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to accept the minutes as read. Don Limberg seconded the motion.  
Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Minutes approved.  
 
Wendell Philipps gave the treasurer’s report noting the total cash on hand as of February 28, 2020, 
was $384,479.40.  Don Limberg made a motion to approve the treasure’s report as read.  Audrey 
Guseck seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – Yes, Dennis Bergeson - 
yes.  Report approved.  
 
During Open Floor there was discussion on the pot holes on Bagley Road.  A discussion was held on 
the deterioration of Jacobsen and Schroeder Roads.   There was also discussion on PFAS and the 
testing of wells.  A town resident inquired about the timeline for construction on the end of Bagley 
Road.  Thanks went out for cutting the Oak tree down on Bagley roadside.  Laura Frea, County Board 
representative for Dist. 14, gave a talk about herself for the upcoming election.  Laura’s number is 
715-732-4321 if you have any questions.  An inquiry was made to see if the town had any record 
showing names for the burial sites at the Winesville Cemetery.     
 
There were 160 voters that came out to the February 18th Primary Election.  The next election is April 
7, 2020. 
 
The 2020 Census mailings go out between March 12 and March 20, 2020.   
 
Don Limberg made a motion to approve operator’s license for Melissa Dura for the Rivers Edge.  
Audrey Guseck Seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg -yes, Dennis 
Bergeson – yes.  License approved.   
 
 Audrey Guseck made a motion that the 5 Town Board members attend the Wisconsin Towns 
Association District Meeting April 3rd in Wabeno.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  
Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg -yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Motion approved.   
 
Roadwork – Weight limits are currently on.     
 
Fire Department & Cemetery Committee – no members present at the meeting tonight. 
 
Recycling Center –   There was discussion on the cover over the trash compactor as it is leaking and 
needing to be replaced.  There was discussion about the Town purchasing a small front-end loader 
and getting rid of the skid steer. 
 



Animal Control – Carl had 2 calls over the past couple months.   
  
Building Permits – nothing at this time.   
 
Correspondence was read and bills were paid.   
 
The next monthly board meeting is the annual meeting on Tuesday, April 21, 2020 at 6 PM followed 
by the monthly board meeting at the Porterfield Town Hall. 
 
Don Limberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 PM Audrey Guseck seconded the motion.  
Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted,        
 
 
 
Amy Linstad, Clerk 


